
47 NJR 1(1) 

January 5, 2015 

Filed December 12, 2014 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
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OFFICE OF CERTIFICATE OF NEED AND HEALTHCARE FACILITY LICENSURE 

Notice of Cancellation of Call for Applications for Certificates of Need for 

Intermediate and Intensive Care Bassinets in Maternal and Child Health Consortia 

Regions and Changes in Membership of Maternal and Child Health Consortia 

 

Take notice that, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 et seq., particularly 26:2H-7c, and 

N.J.A.C. 8:33, the Department of Health (Department) hereby cancels the call for 

applications, due January 2, 2015, for certificates of need for intermediate and intensive 

care bassinets in Maternal and Child Health Consortia regions and for changes in 

membership of Maternal and Child Health Consortia. 

The Department, in consultation with the regulated industry, has studied the need 

for intermediate and intensive care bassinets in Maternal and Child Health Consortia 

regions and has determined that there are a sufficient number of such bassinets.  

Therefore, in accordance with N.J.A.C. 8:33-4.1(a), the Department has determined to 

cancel the call for applications for certificates of need for intermediate and intensive care 

bassinets in Maternal and Child Health Consortia regions.  The Department, in 

consultation with the regulated industry, will continue to monitor the need for intermediate 

and intensive care bassinets in Maternal and Child Health Consortia regions and for 
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changes in membership and will issue a call for applications for certificates of need for 

these services in future if need becomes indicated. 

No members of the Maternal and Child Health Consortia have advised the 

Department of an intention to change their memberships.  Therefore, the Department is 

cancelling the call for applications for certificates of need to change the membership of 

Maternal and Child Health Consortia. 

In accordance with N.J.A.C. 8:33-4.1(a)2, the next scheduled deadline for the 

submission of applications for certificates of need for intermediate and intensive care 

bassinets in Maternal and Child Health Consortia regions and for certificates of need to 

change the membership of Maternal and Child Health Consortia is January 2, 2016. 

 

 


